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Oslo, October 20, 2008

Report from the Secretariat

Northern Research Forum Conference on ”Seeking Balance in a Changing North”,  Anchorage 24-27 September 2008.

The Northern Research Forum (NRF) was established in 1999 after an idea by Dr. Ólafur Grímsson, the President of Iceland. The first conference was held in 2000 in Akureiry  Iceland and then each second year with the one in Anchorage as number five. The purpose of the conferences is to promote dialogue among members of the research community on issues facing circumpolar peoples. A very special feature of the NRF-conferences is the participation of Young Researchers and their contribution to the conference.
The conference was very well arranged at the Anchorage Museum at Rasmuson Center which created an excellent ambiance of the Arctic with its expositions.

The conference in Anchorage assembled around 200 persons and the main plenary themes were ”The Future of of Northern Co-operation”,  ”The New Geography of a Warming North”, ”The Accessible Arctic in the Global Economy” and ”Leadership in the Age of Uncertainty”.

It was also arranged different ”Round table discussions” on five different themes: Future of Northern Cooperation: Legal and Political Issues,  Economies in the North – Migration, Energy Issues, Northern Sea Routes, and Climate Change -  Northern securities.

Several themes which are also discussed in SCPAR were debated at the conference, in particular the Northern Searoute, legal issues of the Arctic, energy issues and health issues. 
I informed the participants of the Arctic parliamentary conference in Fairbanks on 12-14 August 2008 and its conclusion. I mentioned that the main themes in Fairbanks were similar to those of NRF-conference like Human health in the Arctic Region, Arctic Marine Policy, Adaptation to climate change and Development of rural energy resources. 

Due to an intensive discussion in the NRF-conference on health issues I referred to the Conference Statement from Fairbanks where the conference  asked the governments in the Arctic Region and the institutions of the European Union to ”form a strategic plan on health policy in the Arctic Council  where the synergies from existing work on this issue are utilized to provide for better human health in the Arctic in harmony with cultural values”.

A report from the NRF-conference will be produced. More information: www.nrf.is
The next conference will be in Oslo in October 2010.
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